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Thomas Jefferson Soil & Water
Conservation District

706 G Forest Street
Charlottesville, VA 22903
August 3, 2009

The Honorable Tim Kaine
Governor of Virginia
Patrick Henry Building
1111 East Broad Street
Richmond, VA 23219

Re: Request for Statewide Guidelines for use of Harvested Rainwater

Dear Governor Kaine,

There are two critical water-related issues facing Virginia at this time: (1) planning for water
supply to meet increasing demands and (2) the increased need for effective stormwater
management practices to reduce the impacts of rapidly changing land uses. Widespread use of
“rainwater harvesting” has the potential to address both of these issues. We are writing to ask
you to assure that guidelines for the use of harvested rainwater are expeditiously developed so
that the citizens of the Commonwealth may take advantage of technologies for rainwater
harvesting.

Elaborate engineering solutions are often used to convey runoff from rooftops to structures
designed to slow its release to streams. This same water is often collected far downstream and,
through reservoirs and pipelines, returned back to provide water to the building from which it
originated. Harvesting rainwater at the source offers a simple, sustainable alternative water
supply for indoor and/or outdoor use. At the same time, it protects our waterways from the
impacts of large volumes of stormwater runoff from buildings.

The following section in the Code of Virginia directed the Virginia Department of Health to
develop guidelines for the use of rainwater:

§ 32.1-248.2. Use of rainwater and reuse of gray water.

A. The Department shall develop by January 1, 1999, guidelines regarding the use of
gray water and rainwater. The guidelines shall describe the conditions under which gray
water and rainwater may appropriately be used and for what purposes. The guidelines
shall include categories of used water, such as types of used household water and used
water from businesses, which are appropriate for reuse. The guidelines shall include a
definition of gray water that does not include used toilet water.



B. The Department, in conjunction with the Department of Environmental Quality, shall
promote the use of rainwater and reuse of gray water as means to reduce fresh water
consumption, ease demands on public treatment works and water supply systems, and
promote conservation. (1998, c. 155.)

It is our understanding that, while guidelines have been developed for the reuse of gray water,
VDH has not yet developed and promulgated guidelines for the direct use of rainwater. As a
result, there is considerable confusion on the local level about what is allowed and what design
criteria should be used in rainwater harvesting systems.

Many countries in the world utilize rainwater harvesting as their primary source of water. And
while the Commonwealth of Virginia is often called a "water-rich" state, recent droughts have
underscored the importance of managing our human demand for surface and groundwater.
Rainwater harvesting is one of the "best management practices" being promoted by DCR in the
proposed stormwater regulations. At the same time, it also provides a sustainable, decentralized
source of water that encourages conservation, while helping protect the integrity of streams.

The Thomas Jefferson SWCD and the Rivanna River Basin Commission join with the
undersigned in urging the VDH to conform to this Code section by developing statewide
guidelines that detail acceptable collection and treatment techniques for both the indoor and
outdoor use of rainwater. This will then provide a framework for localities to actively promote
such systems. We welcome the opportunity to contribute to the development of these guidelines
and to communicate progress to those below who share our concern.

Sincerely,

Alyson Sappington, District Manager Leslie Middleton, Executive Director
Thomas Jefferson SWCD Rivanna River Basin Commission
Alyson.Sappington@vaswcd.org Imiddleton@embargmail.com

(434) 975-0224 (434) 975-0224

and

Advocates for a Sustainable Albemarle Population
Albemarle County

Albemarle County Service Authority

Artisan Construction, Inc. General Contractors
Citizens for a Sustainable Water Supply

Culpeper Soil & Water Conservation District

David Hirschman, Center for Watershed Protection
David L. Collins, L.S., P.E., Civil Engineering / Land Surveying

Del. David Bulova, 37" District
Del. David Toscano, 57" District
Friends of the Moormans River



Friends of the Rappahannock

Hanover-Caroline Soil & Water Conservation District
James River Association

Mayor Dave Notris, City of Charlottesville

McKEECARSON and Field Sport Concepts, Ltd
Northern Virginia Soil & Water Conservation District

Piedmont Group of the Sierra Club

Potomac Watershed Roundtable

Rainwater Management Solutions, Inc.

Rivanna Conservation Society

Rivanna River Basin Commission

Rivanna Water and Sewer Authority

Southern Environmental Law Center

Thomas Jefferson Soil & Water Conservation District
Virginia Association of Soil & Water Conservation Districts
waterstreetstudio, LLC

Copy to:

Mr. Preston Bryant, Secretary of Natural Resources

Commissioner Karen Remley, M.D., Virginia Department of Health

Mr. Bill Shelton, Director, Department of Housing and Community Development
Mr. David Paylor, Director, Department of Environmental Quality

Mr. Joe Maroon, Director, Department of Conservation & Recreation

Mr. Jack Frye, Director, Division Soil & Water Conservation - DCR



